
Voting Information from Preacher Mark 
Ah, the month of April; The weather changes, we say goodbye to autumn, we celebrate our Thankfulness, 

prepare for the Advent season, our nominations committee prayerfully seeks those who would fill the commit-
tees and offices of our Church, and every four years, we elect a president, senators, congressmen and women, 
and all of the other governmental offices of our nation.  (English teachers and English majors, please forgive the 
elongated sentence.) So, my newsletter article will address two of these issues. 

First, with regards to Fair Grove Church, I am requesting that every member and every attendee of Fair 
Grove to prayerfully consider our gifts and talents that God has given each of us and how we can best use them 
for the upbuilding of the Kingdom of God.  There is a place for any and every one to serve here.  And we wish to 
spread out the workload so that more people are involved in the life of Fair Grove Church. Everyone of us have 
been given gifts by the same Grace of God that saved us.  As Romans 12:6 tells us,  “Having gifts (faculties, tal-
ents, qualities) that differ according to the grace given us, let us use them:” 

Secondly, I am urging everyone to get out and vote. George Barna of the Cultural Research Center at Ari-
zona Christian University,  indicates that millions of Christians are unlikely to vote. “Barna’s latest research 
shows that only 51% of all faith voters are likely to vote in November. That means a full 104 million faith voters 
are unlikely to vote this election—including 41 million born-again Christians (defined by their beliefs regarding 
sin and salvation, not self-identification), 32 million regular Christian church attenders, and 14 million who at-
tend an evangelical church. Apathy among Christian voters could be “a game changer” this election, according 
to Barna.” 

These figures are constant throughout many other polls, but the bottom line is that IF Christians would 
turn out and vote, it would cause a major shift in election turnouts.  Okay, then how should we vote? 

I will not name anyone we should vote for, but I would ask that we consider the following criteria: 
1. Make God’s Word your primary voting guide.
2. Pray before casting your vote.
3. Vote for a candidate who upholds Christian principles.
4. Vote for a candidate who is able to lead our country with justice.
5. Vote for a candidate who has already demonstrated her/his ability to lead well
6. Cast your ballot in good conscience.
7. Recognize that from eternity past God has already ordained our next political leader.
8. If the candidate who wins is immoral, remember that God is able to use even wicked leaders to

accomplish his eternal plan. 
9. Never forget that God is causing all things—including the upcoming election—to work together

for the good of his people. 
10. Finally, respect those who oppose your political position.

(preceding information was found @ https://www.reformation21.org/blog/10-guidelines-for-christian-voters.)

 Nov 3 - Daylight Savings Ends
 Nov 5 @8am - Senior Breakfast at Sunrise - all are welcome!
 Nov 5 - Church Office Closed - no Bible study
 Nov 7 @10am -  Prayer Shawl in the Parlor
 Nov 17 @12pm - Hot Dog Lunch to support WNC Hurricane Helene relief
 Nov 19 @11am - Susanna Wesley Circle Meeting in the FLC
 Nov 24 @ UWF Soup and Bake Sale in the FLC
 Nov 28 - Church Office Closed
 Dec 10 - @6pm - UWF Christmas Dinner in the FLC
 Dec 15 @5pm - Christmas Cantata with refreshments to follow in FLC
 Dec 24 - 25 - Church Office Closed
 Dec 29 - Children’s Sabbath with the Youth
 Jan 1-2, 2025 - Church Office Closed

https://www.arizonachristian.edu/culturalresearchcenter/research/
https://www.arizonachristian.edu/culturalresearchcenter/research/
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138 Fairgrove Church Road, Thomasville, NC 27360 

www.fairgrovechurch.org     Phone:  (336) 475-2598  

Email:  fgcthomasville@gmail.com 

Office Hours: Mon-Thurs 9:00am—1:00pm 
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FOR PERIOD JANUARY - OCTOBER 20 
YTD SS Attendance AVG                 20 

YTD Worship Attendance AVG                            95 

YTD Budget Offering                       $    191,980.14 

YTD AVG Weekly Offering                      $        4,570.96 

 

Needed each week to make budget        $       4,624.65 

 

GLEANING  
 

October: 260                             Year-to-date:    3292 
 

Non-perishable food items donated to Fairgrove Family  

Resource Center 

 

Have you… 
 

...moved?  ...changed your email address? 
 

...changed your phone number? 
 

Or, would you like to be added to our email list to receive the 

weekly announcement email? 
 

If so, please call us or send us an email with 

your updated  information! 
Make sure to check out our website:  www.fairgrovechurch.org 

and Facebook page:   www.facebook.com/fairgrovechurch/ 

Office Email:  fgcthomasville@gmail.com 

Phone:  (336) 475-2598     

Pastor:   Mark Helms      Email:  helmsmark39@yahoo.com 

Minister’s Office Phone:   (336) 475-3191 
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